
 

Mount Kuring-gai Public School 

 

Leeming Street, Mount Kuring-gai NSW 2080 
 

T (02) 9457 9088      F (02) 9457 8691   
                                                                         E-mail: mtkuringga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                                                    May 2018 

 

 Principal’s Report  

Intention to apply for Year 5 entry to an opportunity class in 2019 
Information regarding Year 5 entry to Opportunity Classes for 2019 went home last term.  Apologies, I had   
previously mentioned that the website for applications closes on Friday May 4. The application website closes 
on Friday 18 May 2018. No late applications will be accepted. If you would like to have your child considered 
for Year 5 opportunity class entry in 2019, you need to apply now.  

Detailed instructions on how to apply online will be available at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/
selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 .  

Parents/carers who complete an intention to apply must still submit an online application.  All intention to   
apply forms need to back to the school ASAP. 
 
Mother’s Day Stall 
Mother’s Day is a celebration honoring the mother of the family, as well as motherhood, maternal bonds, and 
the influence of mothers in society. Our mums do so much for us and this is the one day each year that’s all 
about them.  I hope the children enjoyed selecting a special gift for that special someone. Thank you to all the 
parent helpers who volunteered at the stall yesterday.  Wishing all the mums a wonderful day on Sunday! 
 
Cross Country Carnival  
The School Cross Country Carnival was on today.  We couldn’t ask for a better day. Thank you to Mrs Todd 
and all the parent volunteers who helped out today, we greatly appreciate your support. Congratulations to 
those students who will be representing our school at the Zone Cross Country in a few weeks, well 
done! 
 
 
Geography this term at MKPS 
MKPS and Gibberagong Environmental Education Centre have teamed together to deliver an exciting          
Geography program for all the students at MKPS that focuses on fieldwork in our community this term. The 
benefits for the students and staff are outdoor learning opportunities and strategies, looking at our community 
from a  geographical perspective and teaching professional development opportunities. This will begin from 
Week 3, with more information to follow for each class that is specific to their learning. This collaboration is a 
very  exciting opportunity for all involved and I am looking forward to seeing how the students engage with this   
fieldwork. 

 

Fruit & Veg Sense Workshop Monday 14 May 

Cancer Council NSW is holding a FREE workshop for parents/carers of Mt Kuring-gai Public School on      

Monday 14th May at 9.30-10.30am in the school hall. If you would like to: 

 Save time and money making healthy meals 

 Learn clever ways to entice fussy eaters 

 Receive a free recipe book simply by attending 

Please let the ladies now in the office ASAP.  Registration is essential. 

 

Star of the Month Assembly Friday 25 May 
“Star of the Month” assembly will take place on Friday 25 May in the school hall at 9.30am.  We look forward to 

The Emus (1/2) running the assembly. 
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NAPLAN Online 15 – 25 May 

All students in Years 3 and 5 are expected to participate in the National Assessment Program –     
Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) online tests next week.  NAPLAN tests will run over 2 weeks and 
will give you  information on how your child is progressing against national standards. This            
information allows for additional intervention if necessary to ensure your child progresses at a rate 
where they can fully participate in all       aspects of the curriculum.  NAPLAN does not replace, but 
rather complements, assessments run by your child's classroom teacher throughout the year. 
 
Additional information about NAPLAN can be found at http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-
support. 
 

Due to NAPLAN next week, there will be no assembly or scripture on Wednesday 16 May. 

 
 
Family Law related matters 
Lastly a friendly reminder on two family law related matters.   
Firstly; the school is not the appropriate place for family disputes to be resolved nor is it appropriate 
for school staff to resolve such issues. Where separated parents cannot agree on what is in the 
child’s best interests, it is the court, not the school, to determine those interests. We urge parents in 
these situations to expeditiously take steps to obtain court orders relating to issues impacting on the 
school and provide the school a copy of any orders obtained. The school makes decisions based 
primarily on what is considered in the best educational interests of the child.  
 
Secondly; we understand that we have very busy families and on occasions parents ask the support 
of other family members or friends to pick up students during school hours for appointments. This 
school insists on written permission from parents to release students to the care of others. The      
necessity of this permission does include grandparents who are not the main carer of the child. At 
MKPS we take the safety and care of your child very seriously. Where an unexpected emergency 
has occurred and a signed permission note is not possible, we insist on a phone conversation       
between a parent and a staff member to verify permission. 

  
 
 
Matt Pinchbeck 
Principal 
 
 
 

  MOTHER’S DAY STALL THANK YOU 

Thank you to our wonderful parent volunteers who organised the Mother’s Day Stall on Wednesday 
9

th
 May. Our fabulous helpers, Georgie Simpson-Lee, Emma Coffey, Tamara Williams and Mel 

Woods created a great variety of gifts for our very excited students to choose from. We hope all 
mums and grandmothers enjoy a relaxing and love filled day on Mother’s Day. 
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ANZAC DAY 2018 

During the break, eighteen students from our school 
represented Mount Kuring-gai Public School at the 
Berowra Anzac Day march and service. Their behav-
iour was outstanding and we thank them for taking 
time during their holidays for such an important day in 
Australia. Well done and thank you to: 

 
Kiara T, Jessica C, Eleanor C , Amy S-L, Emma S-L, , 
Hunter R, Billy R, Jack R, Lucinda R, James N, Seth P, 
Eleanor W, Charlie W, Joel T, Hayley A, Charlotte J, 
Connor M and Harry M. 

 
Thank you also to Cameron Bennie who represented 
our school at the Hornsby Anzac Day dawn service.  



 

 

 

MKPS wants your help!  

Can you sharpen pencils? Sort books? Play games? 

More information to come, but if you would like to volunteer around the school, opportunities will be coming. 

Please see Mrs Whiting if you have specific skills which you think may benefit MKPS school and community. 

 

Sydney North NSWPSSA Girls Football Championships 

Ruth has been chosen to represent Sydney North Area at the 2018 NSWPSSA girls 
football championships in Kiama in June.  Ruth has been given raffle tickets to help 
fund raise for this event.  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  2018  

Monday 14th May 

Fruit and Veggie Workshop 

 Tuesday 15th May 

Naplan Online Testing Begins 

 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 

School Banking takes place every Tuesday morning outside the library. 

Please take your books to Mrs Fieramosca and not to the school office. 

If you forget we are happy to pass them on the following week. 

Ruth will be selling the raffle tickets over the next couple of Wednesday’s before assembly. You 
will see her near the hall. 



 Dear Parents 

MKPS P&C are organising another comedy fundraiser night in August. Our last event was a big 

hit! Tickets available on sale now through the link below, look forward to seeing you there!!  

Please see poster attached and invite your friends and family along for a fun, local night out!!  



                     

                                                                                      

 
 

Cancer Council NSW launches interactive 
Healthy Lunch Box website for families 

 
The task of packing healthy school lunch your kids will love is now 
easier with Cancer Council NSW’s new Healthy Lunch Box 
website (healthylunchbox.com.au). 
 
We know that 93% of children don’t eat enough vegetables and 
22% are overweight.  
 
The website includes recipes and tips on how to include more fruit 
and veg in the family’s diet and is complete with an interactive 
lunch box builder to involve the kids, at home, or on the move with 
a smartphone or tablet. 
 
The website has been launched as part of Cancer Council NSW’s 

Eat It To Beat It program which runs free sessions and workshops 

for parents of primary aged school children, helping them to 

understand why fruit and vegetables are so important. 

Visit healthylunchbox.com.au to pack a quick and healthy lunch 
box today! 



Community Notice Board 

 

    

                                                                                                          
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday May 20th 

10am - 3pm 
 

 

 

 

Storytelling, Sword making, Crystal Gnome Cave, 

Warrior’s Journey, Gold Panning, Pretzel Climb 

Beautiful handmade gifts and crafts 

and delicious wholesome food and coffee 
 

Free, all day parking and shuttle bus 

from Device Technologies - opposite 

Belrose Supa Centa 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
E: kamaroi@kamaroi.nsw.edu.au 
P: 9450 1651 



 


